Chapter news:!

It has been a busy time since our last newsletter. Each
weekend has been active with fellowship rides, church
visits, preparing for the State Rally and the Harley Drags
has taken up a lot of time. However our chapter continues
to grow and mature. We have seen Jon, Tommie and Lisa
earn their backpatches. Jon became our first to take the
music ministry, Lisa joined Linda in the first aid ministry and
Tommie expanded our chapter’s reach by going into the
youth ministry. | can see each and every one of them being
valuable contributors to our chapter and the work of CMA.
We also are very glad to see Herbie Goff becoming an
active member and supporter of our chapter. Herbie has
been a member of CMA for quite awhile. He has the lowest
member number | have seen and his card is signed by Herb
Shreve himself. We visited Herbie’s church and received a
very warm welcome. We also visited BigUn’s church for their
fifth Sunday service and we had a good time and a great
meal. Our September fellowship ride to Mammoth Cave was
great with good weather and good scenery. We had about
14 or so bikes on that run. Our October fellowship ride to
Cumberland Falls was another success with about 23 bikes
on the trip. Both rides attracted new faces and gave us new
witnessing opportunities. We also were invited to revival
services at Kellyville by Shane Moore and had a wonderful
time of singing, preaching, prayer and renewal. Our Tuesday
and Thursday bike nights have expanded to supporting a
bike night on Monday night at the Sonic in Lebanon. Every
time | have been there | have had a good time meeting new
people. Several also attended the recent Go Tell crusade
and were blessed to see so many people making decisions
for Christ. We had a good turnout for the State Rally this
year. It was the first State Rally for many of our members
and everyone had a good time and we are looking forward
to the National and State Rallies next year. We also again
worked with the Vette City Disciples at the Harley Drags in
September. It was the first time for Darrell and Keith and it
was the second experience for Mitch. These guys did a
great job. Our chapter is blessed to be involved in so many
activities, but we are even more blessed to have so many
members who are active and willing to work. We thank God
for each and every one of them. We also look forward to
decisions that others are making about becoming a part of
our chapter and the ministry of CMA.

Witnessing Opportunities:
On Saturday August 30, chapter member Joe “BigUn” Brown asked us to
go with him to an annual celebration that a friend of his has. This is a
friend that BigUn ran with back in the day before he gave his life to the
Lord. Joe said that it would be a good way to be a witness to his old gang
and to become more familiar with more of the secular bikers in the area.

The plan was to go about 1:00 p.m. or so, mingle, chat, eat and then
politely make a graceful exit. Or | should say | thought that was going to be
the plan.

| noticed right away when we arrived that there weren’t many people there
yet. And except for the pig that was in the smoker, | didn't see much
happening in the way of food.

Here if you need us.

The guy had a nice workshop with a great work area, paint area and a nice kitchen too. The first thing |
noticed was the craps table and plenty of adult beverages in the area. The next thing that ran through my
mind was how bad this was going to be for us. Even though we were told to make ourselves at home, it was
a bit awkward.

Soon our host brought out a couple of 5 gallon buckets of corn that needed to be shucked and cleaned so
we took the opportunity to be doing something. Pretty soon all of us were gathered around together getting
the corn ready for the pot and getting a bit more comfortable with each other. In short order the corn was
ready for the pot. The next thing | knew was there suddenly appeared two great big commercial kettles that
we sat on propane burners. One for the corn and another for a big batch of pinto beans. As the corn and
beans began to heat up good, it became obvious that close attention would need to be paid to the food to
keep it from burning.

Our host was getting real busy about this time with making other preparations for his guests so we kind of
took over the corn and beans division of this operation by keeping things stirred and seasoned. It was an
opportunity to step up and help them and open up a relationship with them. A few hours later the beans
were cooked and the corn was ready. We continued our assistance by helping get the pig out of the cooker
and working to serve the meat, corn and beans to our host’s guests. We had a good time and some great
food.

But the important part was that our host was genuinely thankful and impressed with our willingness to
help. | think we showed them that we as Christians were not going to come in and beat them up with our
Bibles, nor would we be there to condemn them all to hell. As we said our goodbyes and got ready to leave,
our host sincerely told us that we were welcome to come back anytime. | believe he really meant it too.

On the ride home | could not help but realize that even though | did not have a good feeling earlier about
how this day was going to work out, God gave us the chance to show others what being a servant and a
Christian is all about. It was a good day and | look forward to going back.

Richard Durham

From the Handbook:

The most prominent sign we have is our CMA logo. This article will educate us a bit more about what we can and cannot do with the logo as well as
the symbolism and meaning of it's components.

The CMA logo is a registered trademark and all copyrights are reserved. The large logo is to be worn only by CMA members that have completed the
Ministry Team training program. The logo cannot be reproduced on any item that may be sold without written consent from CMA national
headquarters. We cannot place the logo on clothing or items to be worn by animals. We cannot place the logo on personal or chapter checks. We

cannot use words like reverend, pastor, evangelist, denomination, church affiliation, etc. on any items containing the CMA logo.

While we wear the logo with pride, we should also be aware of the significance of each component of the logo. Below is the definition of these components.

Triangle Shape = Father, Son and Holy Spirit.
Praying Hands = The God would have CMA grow.

Cross = The message and statement of faith (1Corinthians 2:2).

Bible = God’s direction for CMA.

Blue Color = The way of the cross leads home (to Heaven).
Yellow Color = The crowns and rewards that will be for the faithful Christian.
Red Color = The blood that makes everything it encloses effective.

Take another look at your vest or jacket and focus on what each part of the logo means. Remember what that logo stands for and live your life in such a way that
does not bring shame to the logo and more importantly does not hurt your witness for our Lord and God.!

Dan Hayes Richard Durham Linda Hayes Mitch Collings Darrell Smith
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Road Captain’s Message:

Hello all. What a year we have had. A lot of miles have been ridden and a lot of memories made. But even
more special are the friendships and relationships that have been made. We are truly BLESSED PEOPLE. As a
chapter, we have been blessed with success in so many areas. Members, guests and opportunities to share
Gods love and blessing have been plentiful this year.

From the perspective of the Road Captain, | am particularly thankful for the safety we have been blessed with
this year. Our rescue team has transported 2 bikes this year and only 1 of them involved injuries. The injured
: were not with our group but we had an opportunity to share Gods love and blessings with them. Both bike
owners expressed their appreciation for our service and offered to pay, which was refused by our crew. That speaks loudly today, to
provide such a service at no cost to those in need.

Prayer Requests:
Sharon Wood,
“Little John” Barke,
Michael Barke,
David Barke,
Earnest Walls,
Steve Bowles,

| would also like to thank each and every member and active supporter that we have for the support and willingness to do whatever D_ana Bowles,
needed to be done while riding. Road guards are the main key in group safety at intersections. We all owe each other a show of Linda Oldham,
appreciation for this. As word spreads about our events, the following will get bigger and we will need to be aware of ALL safety issues and Kessler Family,
ready to act on them. | am confident that we will, as a group, be able to look out for each other. Mitch’s family,
In closing, | want to once again say Thank You to each and every one and let you know how much | have enjoyed and appreciate your . ,
support and confidence. Not all the stops have worked out like planned but we have been able to laugh about them and go forward. Bigun’s Au.nt'
It has truly been a pleasure to be a part of such a group of wonderful fellow Christians that want to share what God has to offer thru such Donna Smith,
a pleasurable pastime. Glenn Judd,
!!May God bless each and every one of you. Darrell Smith Jimmy Cable,
Confident in God’s Care: Gordon’s Nephew,
Matthew 28:20: Therefore go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son Bro. Martin,
and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them to obey everything | have commanded you. And surely | am with you always, to Ken Allen and
the very end of the age." Granddaughter,
Earl Matney,

| keep thinking back to our time at the Harley Drags. While there was a lot of offensive behavior going on at night, the
morning seemed to bring everyone to the same level. We heard talk of the drunkenness, fights, injuries and so forth. And
it made me think that God was with us, he protected us from harm, kept us safe and kept us smiling. A lot of Christian
people wouldn’t think about doing what we were doing because of the danger or bad surroundings.

But the rewards were good. We had people coming up to us who remembered us from the last time. The area seemed a
little cleaner, probably because of the can collectors, but | like the think it was the Christian influence we showed the last
time we were there. We had some who tried to ridicule us in some ways, but the strength and love of God overpowered the
bad. The way | see it is that we must be doing something right if we are being taunted, and the hundreds of cups of coffee
given away was a good sign, because it wasn’t our good looks but our willingness to be there for these people. To hear
their problems and tend to their wounds and to have someone sober to talk to.

God can do great things with so little, and triumph when there appears to be no hope. As long as we are willing to work
for Him. With God at our side were never afraid, worried or bothered.

Jeff Parsons,
Rick and Dana,
Barb Polston,

Praise Reports:
Baptism of Courtney,
Birth of Abigail,
Richard and Anita’s
first grandchild,
Successful season so

Mitch Collings far,!

CHRISTIAN MOTORCYCLISTS ASSOCIATION

Before you know it, the first Saturday in May will be upon us. Let’s use the off season time to start developing our
requests for contributions to our Run For the Son mission outreach programs. Start asking your friends, your
employers and your churches to contribute and help us to reach the lost in the USA and throughout the world. Take
time to start checking into what you can do to help.

N

Pulling The Trigger:

We get caught up sometimes in what we are doing and forget the reason and goal for our actions. | was reminded of this at the Harley Drags in September. Saturday a young
man stopped for coffee and was looking at our CMA literature. He made the comment that he “believed” in God. | had things | was doing, but | knew that moment was an
opportunity for witnessing. | should have told him that it was not enough to “believe” in God, that the devil “believes” in God. You have to go the extra steps to realize your
sin and accept Christ as your Saviour. But | froze up. | let that young man walk away knowing | had missed an opportunity. That really bothered me the rest of the day and
that night Darrel and | had a long discussion about using our opportunities to “pull the trigger” about trying to lead someone to Christ. It is pretty easy to be there to supply
coffee, water, mechanical and medical aid. But we also need to be able to recognize and react to opportunities that we have to lead someone to Christ. | blew one on
Saturday.

God is not one to just let things slide though. Sunday morning a man came up, got coffee, offered payment and then sat on the concrete stage and had a couple of cups. |
could tell he was having some trouble getting woke up. | went over and was just chatting when he started to open up some. His name was James and he was 54 years old,
and | could tell from his tattoos and the way he was moving, James had had a pretty rough life. As we talked he said that we were doing good at the Drags and he really
appreciated what we do there. Then he paused for a moment and told me that he had drank so much that his liver was shot and that he only had about a year to live and
that he was going to make sure that he spent his time doing good for others. Again, | realized that here was an opportunity. God had thrown me right back into it again. | put
my hand on James shoulder, looked him in the eye and told him that He of all people should know how important it is to be ready to meet God when we leave this life. | then
point blank asked Him if he had accepted Christ in his heart as his personal Saviour. | did not know what his reaction would be, nor did | know what my next response would
be. James looked back at me and told me that He had accepted Christ in his life. | can’t tell you the feeling that flooded over me. Maybe it was relief, maybe it was joy. It is
hard to explain. What | did know was that God had placed me in a position to “pull the trigger” and get personal with someone about their salvation. | asked the guys to
come over and we had a short prayer with James. Before he left he gave me a hug and said he would be back next year if he was able. | hope James was truthful about his
salvation. | think the main thing was that | was taught a lesson at the Drags again. God showed me that we need to be able to recognize and react to situations where we
have the chance to lead someone to Christ. There are times when we have to step beyond just hospitality. We have to get over our fear of actually leading someone to Christ.
As Mitch’s article this month says “l am with you always”. Christ will be there supplying us with the strength to do his work if we will “pull the trigger”.

Richard Durham

Contact us:!

Dan Hayes
President
270-403-4380

dan@purcells.com.

Richard Durham
Vice Pres.
270-403-1985

richardd@coxinterior.com:

Linda Hayes
Sec/Treas
270-403-4381

linda@purcells.com:

Mitch Collings
Chaplain
270-405-1163

mhcollings@yahoo.com:

Darrell Smith
Road Captain
270-932-4452
dwsj@alltel.net




From the Pres: Ain't God good?
This year God has blessed our chapter. We have grown from 12 members (8 back patch holders)
to 22 members (18 back patch holders in a short 6 months. This does not include 3 applications
already sent in and a few others that are praying about whether to join us or not.
The power of God is moving upon us in a mighty way. | say this because not one new member
has joined and just sat back. Everyone is seeking God’s will in how to be of service to Him in this
ministry. God has seen fit to put the right people in place at the right time to fill openings for His

Upcoming Events:

October 15-19 Changing of the Colors
Rally at Iron Mountain,

October 18 Bike Field Day in Greensburg,

October 19 Church visit to Mitch’s

glory. Church
| know this could possibly be construed as bragging but it isn’t. It is just me praising God for ’
October 19 BTF Toy Run,

allowing this chapter to be of service to Him and thanking Him for taking leadership of this group
and bringing people in that can open doors that those of us who were here a year ago could not
find, let alone open. October 31- November 2 Fast Lane Rally
We have sown quite a few seeds this year. Let’s just pray that they can be watered and down at Iron Mountain,
the road someone can help harvest those souls for Christ. We have seen some harvests this year
in praise of God. We were able to witness the baptizing of Courtney last Sunday and were happily
a part of that service in the presenting of a Bible to her.
Let’s just continue to lift God’s name up and worship him and to bring to the altar of prayer the
needs of his people and the names of the lost that we can work to see saved.

November 1,Southern Cruisers Benefit
Ride IGA Greensburg,

November 9, Fellowship Ride,

Dan Hayes November 13, Chapter Meeting,

State Rally 2008
Our chapter returned to the State Rally at Camp Loucon for the second
time this year.

Our duties were a bit different this year as we were working with the
Elizabethtown chapter as co-hosts this year. We helped primarily with the
preparation of “goodie bags” for our brothers and sisters as well as
helping with registrations.

This was the first Rally for most of our group and we are so pleased that
so many were able to attend. It is good to spend some time getting
together and things went very well and everyone had a good time. Even if
the generator on the RV quit and Dan’s blew a breaker.

We had a great service Friday night which is the night that each chapter
provides a portion of the service. We got to see some very touching
presentations as well as some very funny presentations. We were also
very blessed by Angie’s singing. She had the place rocking pretty good. We
also were blessed by the testimony of Joe the pickle packing redneck.
These guys did a wonderful job.

We were hoping to receive our charter at the State Rally but we did not
get it yet. Hopefully we will be granted full charter status at Seasons of
Refreshing next spring.

The charity ride to the nursing home was a success also. As usual the
bike games were a great part of the day Saturday. Unfortunately | did not
get to stay after the morning worship service Saturday as | left to tend to
getting my new granddaughter Abigail home from Bowling Green. |
understand there was a lot of fun and fellowship. | had several comments
about how great the Rally was and that everyone is really looking forward
to next year. The only problem with the State Rally was the return ride
home. The strong and gusty winds made for a very interesting ride but
everyone made it home safe and sound.

Now is a good time to remind everyone that the National East Rally will
be held in West Virginia in 2009 and is close enough to attend. |
encourage everyone to attend if at all possible.

Our next major CMA event will be the Seasons of Refreshing. A great
weekend of services to prepare us for the new riding season in 2009.

Harley Drags September 2008

We returned to the Harley Drags for our second time in September as
a chapter. Again we provided a hospitality area at the bathhouse #3. We
provided coffee, water, and personal toiletries for the Rally attendees.
And once again we had the opportunity to witness and talk to a lot of
people. Many were very appreciative of our efforts and we hope we
made an impression on them. We try to show them that there is a
different way to spend your life. We actually had a few people who were
Christian and came up to us to also support our efforts and to learn
more about what we in CMA do in the biker community.

Mitch and | were the old pros at this and we were also blessed with
the new guys Darrell and Keith. Each one of the guys did a great job in
representing Vision Riders, CMA and most importantly, God.

We did get a bit of taunting from a couple. One guy started singing
“He’s Got the Whole World in His Hands” to tease us a bit. | kinda joined
in for a minute till he stopped. | thought that it was at least good that he
knew the words. Another fellow from a prominent MC came up to me
and asked me for a patch, he was collecting patches. | went blank for a
minute and was about ready to rip off my Vision Riders patch when |
happened to remember the True Love patch Keith and given me. |
offered him one and he took it and walked away. | still don’t know what
he was doing with them. | don’t expect to see it on his vest though.

We of course got to see some people we met back in June and had
some good discussions with them. We even got to see some of the
racing that they have there. Mitch and Keith went over to the bike
games but were a bit late to participate.

We want to thank everyone at the Vette City Disciples chapter for all
the help they have given us. The Drags are a state event but they have
been about the only chapter to be active in providing ministry there. We
hope to be of help to them and to ease some of their burden.

The drags can be very intimidating to a Christian. There is every vice
known to man going on as well as a good amount of violence. Our part
in what we have been doing is relatively safe though. | would like to see
more of our members becoming a part next year, especially the ladies.
We could also expand to helping out Vette City more with the work they
do inside the Drags area at night. That aspect of it would probably
require a bit more praying up in preparation. | do look forward to going
back next year if it is God’s will though. Richard Durham

Mileage Winners:
The September mileage trophy went to Keith Morris and the October
mileage trophy went to Mitch Collings. He won by 2 miles in October.
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